SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION STONY CREEK JOINT UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT HELD AT ELK CREEK HIGH SCHOOL JUNE 20, 2024

MINUTES

The Stony Creek Joint Unified School District Board of Education met in Special Session on June 20, 2024 at Elk Creek High School, Elk Creek, California.

President Ritta Martin called the meeting to order at 5:01 pm.

A quorum was established with the following members of the board in attendance: Ritta Martin, Meagan Groteguth, Delana Martin and Krystal Craven.

Pledge of Allegiance

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Ritta Martin.

Approval of Agenda

Krystal Craven moved to approve the agenda. It was seconded by Delena Martin and the motion passed by a vote of 4-0 with 1 vacant.

Public Comment on Agenda Items

None

Old Business

New Business

A. LCAP

Superintendent Pendell presented another overview of the LCAP. The district goals were presented and centered around increasing test scores, improving student attendance and school culture, and providing a broad program of study, including Career Technical Education opportunities. Meagan Groteguth moved to approve the LCAP. It was seconded by Delana Martin and the motion passed by a vote of 4-0 with 1 vacant.

B. 2024-2025 Budget

Dusty Thompson, CBO, presented an overview of the budget. Krystal Craven moved to approve the budget for the 2024-2025 school year. It was seconded by Meagan Groteguth and the motion passed by a vote of 4-0 with 1 vacant.

C. Local Performance Indicators

Superintendent Pendell presented the board with information on the 2024/2025 Local Performance Indicators. This data is collected using the California Healthy Kids Survey. Delana Martin asked if she could share this information with the Grindstone Parent Advisory Committee (GPAC). Superintendent Pendell indicated that it was not confidential and could be shared. The board reviewed and discussed the survey and indicated a desire to do subsequent school surveys to monitor the data over time and would also like to look into getting more resources available to our students.

D. Workplace Violence Prevention Plan

Superintendent Pendell presented the board with the WOrkplace Violence Prevention Plan. This is a new requirement from the state and needs to be in place by July 1, 2024. Our district website has information on training for employees and information on how to report. All employees will also be trained in person during a back to school inservice day. Krystal Craven motioned to approve the Workplace Violence Prevention Plan as presented. It was seconded by Meagan Groteguth and the motion passed by a vote of 4-0 with 1 vacant.

Meeting adjourned at 5:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Emily Pendell.

Ita Month

President